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Lincoln Branch
	Minutes of monthly meeting of Lincoln Submariners Association

At

The RNA Club

21 August 2016


1. The Chairman opened the meeting at 1234 and informed those present that David Willcock had had an accident in his garden and broken his glasses which had embedded in his face. He is otherwise unharmed and awaiting new glasses.
2. The Chairman welcomed the 9 members present.
3. Apologies for the non-attendance had been received from:
M. Bugg
D.Willcock
S. Hemingfield

S. Reader
D. Bussey
J. Hobson

J. Horton
H. Hunter.

4. Obituaries: A list of obituaries was presented to the members, during which the Chairman called for 1 minutes silence in reflection and remembrance of those submariners who had passed over the bar. This was followed by our short prayer.
5. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record.











Carried
6. Matters arising: There were no matters arising. 
7. Chairman’s Report:
a. Porpoise Reunion Weekend: The Chairman read an email from Stuart Brown (NMC) which invited all ex-Porpoise crew to attend the 35th anniversary of her decommissioning. The celebrations will be conducted over the weekend commencing Friday 16th June 2017 at Helensburgh. One of the previous Commanding Officers, the current President of the Submariners Association Rear Admiral Niall Kilgour CB will be attending. All interest members are to contact Stuart Brown or Richard Sawkins via the Submariners Association or via the Porpoise Facebook page for more information.
b. Scottish Veterans Residences: The Chairman read an email from Jim McMaster which had been forwarded by Andy Christie advertising the Scottish Veterans Residences which are located in Edinburgh, Glasgow and Dundee. The organisation offers accommodation and support to ex-servicemen/women in need and are currently the oldest such organisation having been established in 1910. If any member is interested in finding out more information please contact Frank Clark (Allocations & Void Officer) 0131 556 0091 ext 310 or 07469 660019 or frank@svronline.org or www.svronline.org.
c. RN Submarine Museum – Integration with the National Museum of the RN (NMRN): The Chairman discussed a report submitted by Dan Conley (Chairman Submarine Museum) which outlined that the final integration of the Submarine Museum into the National Museum of the RN structure was inevitable. He was quick to point out that it will, however, reduce complexity and thus cost in the operation of NMRN. The significant challenge is, of course, to retain and build the support of the Submarine community and also further develop the RNSM, building on the stirling work which has been undertaken so far. The vision is that of making the whole RNSM experience very much world class. If you require any further information please contact Dan Conley.
Note: Copies of all of the above discussed by the Chairman should have been received by all members via email.

d. Submariner Recruitment Meeting: It was planned that the Submarine Presentation Team (as arranged by the Careers Office Lincoln) would visit the RNA during August 2016 to talk to all newly signed on recruits to the RN and try and persuade them, with the help of our members, to join submarines. The Career Office was going to provide a Curry Dinner and put some money behind the bar. Unfortunately the SM Presentation Team is unable to attend in August. The Chairman is now awaiting another date to be arranged later in the year.
8. Correspondence – Battle of Britain Memorial Service: This will be taking place on Sunday 18th September 2016 at 1500 in the Lincoln Cathedral. If anyone wished to attend, please let the Secretary know so that RAFA can be informed of numbers.
9. Secretary’s Report – Nothing to report as the Secretary was absent.
10. Treasurer’s Report - Statement of accounts as at 18 OCTOBER 2015:
Opening balance:






£2835.85
October Meeting collection:





£    24.00
Monies Paid Out in August





NIL

Total Balance:






£2859.85
August meeting attendance donations:



£     45.70
11. Social Secretary:
a. Chairman’s BBQ 4th September 2016: The Chairman reminded all those that were attending of the date and the venue (his house) for the annual BBQ. He also requested that submariners attending to wear something that would indicate that they were submariners (i.e. Dolphin Ball Cape/Shirt with SMA Logo etc....). He also informed those attending that it was £10/hd and requested that members bring a Raffle Prize and their own Alcohol. Those members & guests currently attending are:
Steve & Chris Unwin:

David & Janet Willcock:

Roger & Betty Frankish:
Michael Williams & Jackie Kirk:

David & Marian Pritchard:

Jack & Averill Hobson:

Dale & Deborah Hobson:

Rick & Sandy Elrick:

Total number of guests attending is in the region of 70 and included the Mayor and the Leader of the Gainsborough Council.

The money taken will be split by percentages (35%) of submariners to other guests (65%) so the Chairman is hoping to be able to contribute some £200 towards our Association. Watch this space.

If any other member wished to attend they are requested to inform the Chairman for catering purposes.
12. Welfare – There was no welfare report.
13. LExSA – There was no LExSA report. However, our representative stated that the next meeting was planned for 8th September and he was really looking forward to it!
14. Any Other Business:
There being no further items for discussion the meeting was SHUT at 1255.
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Frank (Sandy) Powell

Chairman/Social Secretary/Unpaid Secretary!

NEXT MEETING SUNDAY 18th SEPTEMBER 2016
